
From: Kevin Thomas <KThomas@osiris.com>
To: Tori Beth Blacktoribethblack@scstatehouse.gov
CC: kevin.s.thomas5.mil@mail.milkevin.s.thomas5.mil@mail.mil

Date: 6/26/2017 10:05:46 AM
Subject: Re: Meeting w/ Lt. Gov.

Tori Beth
I apologize for the delay. I sent your email to my Colonel's Executive officer late last week. I'll follow 
up again.
Thank you

Kevin S Thomas, MBA

Sent from my iPhone

On Jun 26, 2017, at 9:43 AM, Tori Beth Black <toribethblack@scstatehouse.gov> wrote:
 

Hi sir,
I just wanted to reach out to see if you thought any of these dates would possibly work. If not, we would love to 
find a time that would!
Thank you!
Tori Beth
 

From: Tori Beth Black 
 
Sent: Wednesday, June 21, 2017 10:28 AM
 
To: 'Kevin Thomas' <KThomas@osiris.com>; 'kevin.s.thomas5.mil@mail.mil' <kevin.s.thomas5.mil@mail.mil>
 
Subject: RE: Meeting w/ Lt. Gov.
 
Wonderful! I am looking to schedule sometime in July. Would the 5th, 6th, 25th or 26th work? I know the week of 
the 4th will be crazy for everyone, so whatever works best for you all. He would love to visit all the active bases 
in South Carolina so I am eager to make this happen for him.
Thank you so much!
Tori Beth
Tori Beth Black
Director of Communications
Office of the Lieutenant Governor
803-734-1979

From: Kevin Thomas [mailto:KThomas@osiris.com] 
 
Sent: Tuesday, June 20, 2017 4:16 PM
 
To: Tori Beth Black <toribethblack@scstatehouse.gov>; 'kevin.s.thomas5.mil@mail.mil' <kevin.s.thomas5.
mil@mail.mil>
 
Subject: RE: Meeting w/ Lt. Gov.
 
Tori
I have already reached out to the Base Commander. I will send an email to you and his scheduler in the morning. 
(Busy day with the election and Charter School Board Meeting) How far are yall scheduling out? With the brief 
and tour of the base we usually block of 2-3 hours for this type event. Do you have some proposed days?
Kind regards,
Kevin S. Thomas, MBA
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Regional Sales Specialist
Grafix
Osiris Therapeutics
kthomas@osiris.com
803-361-1228

From: Tori Beth Black [mailto:toribethblack@scstatehouse.gov] 
 
Sent: Tuesday, June 20, 2017 3:11 PM
 
To: 'kevin.s.thomas5.mil@mail.mil'; Kevin Thomas
 
Subject: Meeting w/ Lt. Gov.
 
Hi CMSgt Thomas,
 
It was a pleasure meeting you Saturday at the Get Out to Vote event in Camden. I just wanted to touch base 
with you about both topics we discussed. Would you mind sending me a little more information? We would love 
to make it work, and the LG specifically mentioned to me when we left that he would love to come tour the 
base if that is a possibility.
 
Thank you!
Tori Beth
 
Tori Beth Black
Director of Communications
Office of the Lieutenant Governor
803-734-1979
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